BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 11TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PC Mae Lae attended on behalf of the Police. There had been 2 recorded crimes during the last month- one burglary of a dwelling and one burglary other. She asked about Police priorities and was advised to note speeding on the A58 as the first and vandalism in Hetchell Woods when warmer weather returns. 
Cllr Lobley mentioned 2 matters of concern:-

· A horse box has been permanently parked since August at the end of First Avenue  causing  problems for the 923 bus. The matter had been raised previously by Louise Lodge when the owner had claimed that it was only a temporary measure. 

· The pavement outside the Hairdresser’s at Bank Top was often completely blocked by parked cars, forcing pedestrians on to the road. The problem was most acute on Saturday mornings. 

PC Lae offered to look into both matters after Cllr Lobley has spoken to those concerned. 
Mr. Mark Hallam attended to hear discussion of Item 5 M.A.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Tatman, Bradford,Gittins, Wright, Lobley , Flockton, and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Overfield. 
6285   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD JANUARY 14TH  These were approved. 
6286   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Report on Meeting of Fest Committee on January 19th. Cllr Flockton reported that arrangements were in hand for most of the events planned over the 3 day period. There was to be a” Bardsey’s Got Talent” Show which would be advertised  in advance in the press.  
2.Broken Step and Overhanging Trees in small ginnel off A58. These had not yet been dealt with due to the bad weather. 
3.Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting on April 29th. Cllr Gittins suggested that Council consider a different layout of the Hall, the posting of the annual report on the web site, a discussion of forward plans and an introduction to the Community Forum, with a presentation by Deep Blue Digital on the new web site possibilities if this could be arranged. One problem would be the absence of Wi Fi in the Hall. The Clerk would inquire costs incurred by East Keswick for their installation of this facility in their village hall. The Clerk would also check on compulsory items for PCs to include at annual meetings. There was also need to update the Parish Plan at some point in the future.(Action JG/TG) 
4.West Well . Chris Walton of Hartlaw had told the Clerk that he was willing to obtain registration of the well for the parish council but advised that if there were other non registered assets to be registered it would be preferable to deal with them all together. Council agreed to this suggestion. The Chairman and Cllr Bradford had pegged out the boundary lines and had been assured by Mr Stott that he had no problem with the removal of the trees when the work on the well was carried out.
5.Previous Right of Way adjacent to Bingley Cottages, Church Lane and  Fencing off of one of Bingley Cottages. Cllr Gittins  reported that following the extensive research he had undertaken, he could find no trace from any of the ancient maps studied of the existence of a right of way in this location. Popular conception of a right of way is likely to have arisen from the fact that people had actually walked the route over a long period of time. The Right of Way access across the Bingley car park was enshrined in the deeds of both Bingley cottages which had been sold without any encumbrances and which could legally be fenced off if their owners so wished .It would be possible for people wishing to contend the issue to make a claim for an ancient right of way but they were unlikely to succeed. Cllr Gittins promised to inform all interested parties of his conclusions. (Action TG)
The issue raised by Sue Cairns concerning wheelchair users going round the back of the Bingley, posed no problems for Mike Schofield, the landlord, so long as no assumption was made that the Bingley Arms had disabled access and facilities. 
6.Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field. An e mail had been received from James Child, Surveyor, Asset Management Division, LCC , reporting  that the Ascot path was now virtually completed. He intended to send the lease to the Clerk. He also wondered whether the Council might wish to publicise news of the new path. Cllr Overfield had e mailed Cllr Rachael Procter thanking her for the major part she had played in securing this path for the Council and suggesting that there might be a joint opening for the Ascot path, the re-developed playground, and the new clubhouse. 
The Chairman had been unable to arrange a date to walk the path with Mr Pritchard, due to adverse weather conditions. (Action ED)
7. Highways Update. Nick Boras, Highway Engineer, had explained that LCC will prioritise zones suitable for 20mph limits in areas where there are identified injury accidents. It was not a matter of parish councils specifying roads which they considered suitable. A later e mail from Bahi Gurdip, Transport Planner, explained that 20mph zones, not limits, are funded from the WY Local Transport Plan, whose funding is fully allocated up to the end of March 2011. Areas around schools and other vulnerable areas are likely to have future priority. 
Cllr Tatman had held a site meeting with Mark Owens,Assistant Engineer Highway Services , to discuss problems on Mill Lane. Following the meeting the following had been promised :-
· Kerbing would be installed outside Stone Gap to prevent water/debris accessing this drive.

· Kerbing the whole of the south side of the road would not be cost effective as it would constantly be broken up by large vehicles.
· Widening of the existing carriageway would be too costly.

· A white line down the south side might be possible if considered desirable.

· Gullies will be cleared out prior to the start of work and people with overhanging hedges required to cut them back.

· Householders should again be asked to park on their drives rather than on the road. 

Council discussed these points and agreed that a white line along the south side might be worth trying. (Action BH)
8. 923 Bus Service. A reply had been received from Metro explaining that only 4-5 people had benefited from the original diversion of the service via Blackmoor, Church, Woodacre and Ling Lanes. At Blackmoor Lane there was an additional  problem due to lack of turning space. The disbenefits of reinstatement of the diversion would outweigh the benefits to regular users on other parts of the route. 
9. Bus Shelter – Wood Lane. The Clerk had been informed that on the day when the survey was conducted only 2 people used the shelter. This reduced the chance of a new shelter being acquired for this location, and there was no money remaining in the budget until the new financial year. Replacement was not, however, ruled out.
10. Twinning Plans  Cllr Gittins reported that he had received further information from Kisdorf and would shortly be taking action. 
11. Lack of PCSO provision for Bardsey.  A series of e mails had been exchanged with Inspector Griffiths who contended that parishes temporarily lacking   PCSO provision still had Police cover. 
6287   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Letter from Peter Goldie, Secretary of BSC Boys’ Football, re contamination of Park Field by Dog Dirt.  Peter Goldie had e mailed the Council complaining that Park Field was becoming a dogs’ toilet with people preferring to exercise their dogs there rather than on the proper dog walk, and failing to clear up after their pets. It was, in his opinion, pointless trying to make further provision for youth activities on the field in present circumstances.  He queried whether a dog litter bin would help or it might be necessary to ban dogs completely from the area. Council, as an initial step, agreed to ask the Dog Warden to patrol in Park Field as frequently as possible. 
2 .Willan’s Wood .There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. The Clerk had circulated full financial details of playground funding, showing that, subject to the promised receipt of £44,000 from the Parks Dept. (including the “106 money”), there would be a shortfall of only £10,000. At the meeting, she reported that day having received the sum of £44,000 from Leeds City Council, with the proviso that the money was allocated to the playground project.  She had submitted an application to Green Leeds for £10,000. The Chairman explained that on the day the GL application had to be submitted there was still a possibility that BSC might have to make application for the £45,000 required for the roof of the new clubhouse to the same body at the same time, which could have resulted in the playground project being deferred for consideration until June .He had nevertheless approved submission of the playground application. The complication almost certainly, no longer applied ,as that day BSC had learnt that, subject to a few caveats, their application for a grant to Biffa for £45,000 had been approved.  
4. Web Site .Cllrs Lobley and Gittins had discussed the possibility of an inter active site with Deep Blue Digital, which had advised a blog at a cost of £350. It was then proposed Cllr Flockton, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed unanimously that the Council should purchase this extra facility.It was also agreed to ask Jason of Deep Blue digital to give Cllrs a display at the early April meeting. 
5. Bardsey Community Forum.  Cllr Gittins hoped to introduce this at the Annual Parish 
Meeting 

6288   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/10/00227 – Land East of Top Bungalow, Scarsdale Ridge – 4 Bed. House.- No objection.  
(b)P/10/00149 – Brookfield, Keswick Lane – Retro. App. for enlarged hard standing, driveway resurfacing, new vehicular access, gates & pillars.- No objection.                                                         
(c) P/09/05551 – Outline App. for Residential Development off Syke Lane – Object.
N.B. A letter has been received from Scarcroft PC enclosing a copy of their initial response submitting a holding objection until their parish council meeting on March 15 .They asked Bardsey PC to make clear to the Planners that whilst the site is technically in Bardsey Parish, the relevant local council is Scarcroft, and hoped that Bardsey would not submit a “no comment” response.  Bardsey Cllrs agreed to send a copy of their letter to Scarcroft PC showing that they had objected to the application. 
Council agreed to the proposals of the Planning Committee.
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/09/04229- Plews, Oak Tree House, 9 Blackmoor Lane –Ext. 
(b) P/09/05060 – Simpson Millar LLP – Little Orchards, Scarsdale Lane – Ext. 
(c) P/09/04227 – Clarke – Craigmore, Mill Lane – Ext.
(d) P/09/05260 – Hadley – 4 Wayside Crescent – Ext& Garage. 
(e) P/09/05305 – Paley – 15 Congreve Way – Exts.  
(g) P/09/05331 – Wray – Little Beeches – Double Garage replacement. 

(h) P/09/05392 – Sinclair – 2 Meadow Close – Pitched Roof to Dormer. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/09/05298 – Kent – Bardsey Bank Top – 3 Bed. House. 
(b) P/09/05264 – Ewan – Villette – Ext. 

4. Notice concerning appeal by Mr Ramsden against refusal by LCC for erection of dwelling at 16a Church Lane- whereby Inspector found against LCC who are obliged to pay appellant £15,000 in costs.  Noted by the Council.
6289   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment: None to date                                                                                                         2. Receipt of £4,000 MICE grant and £44.000 grant from Parks & Countryside LCC towards Playground Re-development  .Noted.
6290   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from Scout Leader. Robert Siekierkowski had written thanking Council for the grant to the Scouts and offering the services of the Scouts in any suitable project undertaken on a Thursday evening in May or June.  
2. Report from Alex. Hook on Plans for Redevelopment of Bardsey Village Hall.  Alex Hook showed Council a plan of the changes proposed for the Hall. He explained that overall costs were likely to be £450,000, including re-surfacing of the car park, The Tennis Club pavilion would be demolished and replaced with a 2 storey self contained building attached to the Hall. The function room above ,accessed by a ramp at the back of the Hall would also be a self contained unit, both of them with their own kitchen and toilet facilities. At the front of the Hall there would be new entrance and toilets.  .Building could be carried out in 2 phases, with initial works on the front, estimated at £60,000 -£70,000. The committee had taken into account residents’ wishes as expressed in the questionnaire and had consulted the Tennis and Bowling Clubs, both of whom approved of the new scheme. 
3. Letter from LCC re Intention to extend Dog Control Orders across City. To be circulated. 
4. E mail from YLCA re Standing Orders for Parish Councils. Noted. 
5. Letter from Mr Barrett of Wayside Mount re possible traffic calming measures along Woodacre Lane. Mr Barrett wrote that as it was not possible to have a crossing to the Callister Hall for the safety of children attending the nursery there, he wondered whether another form of traffic calming could be introduced. He suggested a 20mph speed limit along the entire length of Woodacre Lane or speed humps. Council considered both suggestions unlikely to be taken up by LCC in the absence of any known accident figures. The Clerk would report back to Mr Barrett. (Action JG).
6. Letter from Marshalls , Landscaping Company re Paving of Front Gardens for Hard Standing , following changes in Legislation Ref: Town & Country Planning Act (General Permitted Development)(Amendment ) (No 2) 2008. Marshalls expressed their willingness to carry out such work. Noted. 
7. New Rights of Way Improvement Plan – Final Version. To be circulated.  

8. Letter from Secretary of  Churches Together The committee had decided that it was useful to have an input from Parish Councillors at their meetings and asked whether anyone from Bardsey PC would like to take on an “ex officio” role. Cllr Flockton offered to be the representative. 
6291   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Treatment required to pavement outside Hairdresser’s at Bank Top It was noted that some re-surfacing was required. (Action BH).
2. Litter Picking by LCC Cllr Lobley reported that she had requested this for the whole length of the A58 in Bardsey. 

3. Graffiti Cllr Lobley reported that the BT Telephone Box at the junction of Keswick and Woodacre Lanes was covered in graffiti and no action had been taken to remove the graffiti reported to LCC last month on the Telephone Exchange or the Gas Building on the Congreves. (Action JG) 

4. Plan for Dropped Kerbs It was agreed that a new plan for dropped kerbs throughout the village should be drawn up and suggested that the Cllrs with responsibility for Highways might undertake this in the future. 

5. Village Litter Pick  It was agreed to hold this on Saturday 10th April and also to purchase florescent  jackets for workers. Cllr Bradford would locate a suitable web site from which they could be purchased. (Action JB/JG).
6. Reminder of change of date for next meeting  The next meeting will be on Thursday March 25th. 
Signed:                                                                                      Date:
BPC Feb. 2010 Mins. 
PAGE  
3

